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	Term 4                                                               Week 3	                                        22nd October, 2014

	FUTURE DATES… 
Wednesday 22nd
· Parent Group AGM
 Friday 24th 
· Parish Fun Night Years K-3 
Wednesday 29th 
· Kindergarten 2015 Orientation Evening

NOTES SENT HOME MONDAY
· Parent Group AGM Agenda 


NOTES SENT HOME TODAY
· Year 2 Incursion note








AT OLOL I CARE FOR MYSELF,
OTHERS &
THE ENVIRONMENT
	Dear Parents,

[image: Macintosh HD:Users:CarolCividin:Documents:Pictures:iPhoto Library:Previews:2012:10:10:20121010-120420:Ef5IMwmTRNKB+mnPD4LMTw:044 OTime 07 02.jpg]Today we welcome Mrs Studans back from her pilgrimage it is wonderful to have her amongst us again. As part of the pilgrimage, among other places, she visited Rome and the Vatican. On my recent trip I also visited the Vatican and found myself in awe not only of the magnificence of St Peter’s Basilica, but of the long and rich history of the Church evidenced there.

The Vatican, over the years, has hosted many important discussions not only related to Church doctrine but in relation to world and social issues as well. At the moment the Synod on the Family is being held in Rome. This is only the third extraordinary Synod called in modern times. As a result it is an important discussion, with the Bishops looking at the role and nature of the family and the way in which the Church can respond to and support this very important institution.

Last Monday the Vatican Press Office released a 5,500 word preliminary report on the Synod. The following small excerpt highlights the importance the Church places on the institution of the family:
“….we have gathered together the results of our reflections and our dialogues in the following three parts: listening, to look at the situation of the family today, in the complexity of its light and shade; looking, our gaze fixed ion Christ, to evaluate with renewed freshness and enthusiasm what the revelation transmitted in the faith of the Church tells us about the beauty and the dignity of the family; and discussion in the light of the Lord Jesus to discern the ways in which the Church and society can renew their commitment to the family.”

As parents you are at the coal face of the challenges and difficulties faced by families within our present society. It is important to realise, therefore, that the Church, under the leadership of Pope Francis realises there are challenges and is seeking ways to support this most important of institutions.
In the words of Pope Francis:

"May we all, then, pray together so that through these events the Church will undertake a true journey of discernment and adopt the necessary pastoral means to help families face their present challenges with the light and strength that comes from the gospel."

                                                                                                   Kind regards,

                                                                                                  Carol Cividin




[image: http://ci.santa-rosa.ca.us/SiteCollectionImages/merit%20award%20graphic%20large.JPG]Our behaviour focus for this week is “Keeping the playground clean by putting my own rubbish in the bin.  Being proactive if I see other rubbish on the ground”. The teachers will be looking particularly for children showing this behaviour for “caught you being good” rewards. 
[image: j0425822[1]]GOLD AWARDS
Congratulations to this week’s Gold Award winners:
Year 1		George
Year 2		Max 
Year 3		Maria 
Year 4		Jacinta 
Stage 3G	Riley 
Stage 3B	Shaela 
[image: Parent Group Header copy2]PARENT GROUP NEWS…
FAMILY PORTRAITS
Family Portrait fundraising day, Sunday, 26th October in the Parish Hall, Bookings essential.
Contact Lynley 0449 761 272.
PARENTS REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL
Presentation:  Smart Start School Readiness – Wednesday 29th October, 2014 at 7pm.
St Michael’s Primary School, 155 Reservoir Rd, Blacktown South.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Tonight the Parent Group will hold their annual general meeting. A number of the current committee members, for varying reasons, are not able to serve on the committee next year. We are asking that all parents consider taking a position on the executive committee. You will be given lots of support and it is a great way to become involved. The support you give greatly assists the school and as a result directly assists your children. Meal Deals, school discos, Mothers’ Day and Fathers’ Day breakfast are only possible due to the generous support of the Parent Group.
Yu-Gi-Oh Cards
We are currently experiencing some problems with students Yu-Gi-Oh cards going missing. To try to address this problem we are asking that children bring Yu-Gi-Oh cards to school in either a zip lock bag or container with their name marked on it. The cards will then be stored securely by the class teacher, until the break time. We appreciate parents assistance with this matter.


MISSION TO BUSK
[image: Description: Macintosh HD:Users:lstudans:Desktop:1248253966MCeTeD.jpg]Come along and enjoy the musical, dancing and comedic talents of our students- entertaining and amazing!
When? 1:30pm-2:40pm 
Friday 24th October 
Where? Around the school: outside Kindergarten, the library, the paved area, Year1, Stage 2 and Stage 3 classrooms.
What to bring? Lots of coins to place in the hats and buckets of our talented buskers.
What are we raising money for?  Catholic Mission and Mary MacKillop International
[image: C:\Users\chutchings\Desktop\photo of Jacinta (1).jpg]KINDERGARTEN INFORMATION EVENING            An information evening for parents of children enrolled in Kindergarten for 2015 will be held next Wednesday,October 29th, commencing at 7pm in the library. At this evening parents will be provided with a welcome pack containing important information in relation to their child’s first year at school.  We look forward to seeing both our new and returning parents on the night. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Athletics News                                    Congratulations again to Joel, Jacinta  and Brendan  who represented NSWCPS MacKillop at the NSWPSSA 2014 State Athletics Championships on the 15th or 16th October.  We are extremely proud of Jacinta who came 3rd in Discus and now is going to Tasmania to compete in the National Athletics Championships in November. To compete in this event each participant has to raise $1300 by selling raffle tickets.  Commencing tomorrow and continuing next week, Jacinta will be selling tickets to the school community after school each afternoon adjacent to the car-park gates. We invite parents to support Jacinta by purchasing tickets or sending in money with your children to purchase tickets.  Tickets are $2 each. 
[image: MMj03652680000[1]]UNIFORM APPOINTMENTS
Please note the new code for booking uniform appointments is Z8J3J www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
If you know the size you need then a completed order form, with payment, can be sent to the school office.
ICE BLOCKS
The Year 6 committee will be selling ice blocks daily at lunchtime to raise money for the Year 6 end of year celebrations. 
If you are free to lend support on any day please call Paula on 0425 275 051 

[image: cleardot]PARISH NEWS… [image: MCj04038890000[1]]
Kindergarten – Year 3 Fun Night
Friday 24th October 5.30 - 7.00pm
Cost $5.00  
Youth Halloween Night – Years 4 - 6
Friday 31st October 7.00 -9.00pm
Cost $5.00 
Donations requested
The school community is rostered on to provide morning tea after Mass at 9:30a.m this Sunday morning. Students are asked to donate biscuits or packaged cakes to share with the parish. Any donations would be greatly appreciated. Please send your donations to Miss Bentley through the office. Thank you for your support in this matter.
Important RE Dates
Sunday 26th October- Children who have recently made their First Holy Communion through the parish will receive their certificate at 9:30a.m Mass.
Friday 31st October- The school will be celebrating the upcoming feast of All Saints with Mass at 9:15 a.m. 
Sunday 2nd November- Year 2 will be leading the Family Mass at 9:30a.m on the feast of All Souls.
All members of our community are warmly welcome to join in all of these special Eucharistic celebrations. 
All Souls Feast Day
This year the feast of All Souls Day will fall on Sunday the 2nd November. This is a special day in the liturgical year to remember the faithful departed. As this is an important day of prayer, a Community Book to collect petitions for people who are sick, far away and who have passed will be placed in the school foyer for anyone who would like to offer a prayer for a loved one. This book will then be presented at the Family Mass on Sunday at 9:30 a.m so that the whole community can join together in prayer for the souls listed in the Community Book. This book will be available from Friday 24th October until Thursday 30th October. Please take the opportunity to contribute to the Community Book.
[image: Professional photos 2012 561]OUT N ABOUT
This Friday, we celebrate World Teachers Day. This is a day, much like Mothers Day and Fathers day, where we set aside a day to acknowledge and pay tribute to our teachers. Teaching is not just a job it is a vocation and you often hear the phrase ‘it takes a special person to be a teacher’. We are extremely fortunate at Our Lady of Lourdes to be blessed with a group of dedicated, caring and hard-working teachers. There are so many elements of the job parents and the wider community do not see. The countless meetings, the time spent preparing lessons, reflecting on lessons and marking work. A teacher’s job doesn’t finish when they leave the school, they go home thinking about their students and what they can do for them tomorrow.
This week I will attend a ceremony to acknowledge my 25 years of service to teaching. This is a milestone I am extremely proud of. Teaching has given me so much. It has shaped me as a person in so many ways. It has, in fact made me a better parent. I have made so many lifelong friendships from both staff and the parent community. I have taught in quite a few schools during my career and I can honestly say there is no other like the Our Lady of Lourdes Community. Staff, students and parents have come and gone over the years but there is something very special about this place. We have always set very high standards for ourselves and will continue to do so. The student’s welfare is always at the centre of every decision we make.
On behalf of the staff I would like to say thank you for allowing us the opportunity to be part of your children’s lives every day. 
On behalf of the parents and children I would also like to say thank you to our dedicated staff who make this school a great place to come to work each day.

Julianne Regan
Acting Assistant Principal
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Teachers open up young minds, 
showing them the wonders of the intellect and the miracle of being able to think for themselves. 
A teacher exercises 
the mental muscles of students, stretching and strengthening, 
so they can make challenging decisions, find their way in the world, and become independent. 
The best teachers care enough to gently push and prod students to do their best and fulfil their potential. 
You are one of those. 
Thank you
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